
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 

 

HENDERSON COUNTY 

PLANNING BOARD 
 

 

MEETING DATE:   December 18, 2014 

 

SUBJECT:                   Lower Mills River-Asheville Watershed (WS-III-BW) Boundary Change 
 

PRESENTER: Matt Champion, Planner 

 

ATTACHMENTS:    1. Approval Letter from NCDENR 

      2. PowerPoint  

     

SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 

On November 6, 2014, the North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources (NCDENR) 

approved a request to adjust the Lower Mills River-Asheville Watershed (WS-III-BW) boundary.  

Henderson County Planning Department Staff submitted a revised map to NCDENR on behalf of the Town 

of Mills River and WGLA Engineering.   

 

WGLA Engineering discovered the existing WS-III-BW boundary did not drain into the Mills River as 

previously depicted in the current watershed map.  The area in question is located near NC Highway 280 in 

the Town of Mills River municipal limits.  The proposed WS-III-BW boundary would remove 

approximately 117 acres from the existing WS-III-BW boundary.  A total of 31 parcels would be affected 

by the proposed WS-III-BW boundary change, with 7 parcels being removed entirely and 24 parcels seeing 

a reduction in the WS-III-BW boundary on their property.  The proposed WS-III-BW boundary does not 

affect any new parcels that are not already found in the existing WS-III-BW boundary nor increase the 

existing water supply watershed boundaries.   

 

All local government’s critical and protected area boundaries must be approved by the Division of Energy, 

Mineral, and Land Resources (DEMLR) prior to adoption by the local government.  DEMLR, a division of 

NCDENR, approved the proposed modification.   

 

Henderson County Board of Commissioners must hold a public hearing to amend the official water supply 

watershed map to reflect the approved boundary change.  The property owners affected by the new WS-IIII-

BW boundary were notified prior to the Planning Board through mailings and physically posting the 

property. 

 

Suggested Motion:   
 

I move that the Planning Board recommend the Commissioners approve the proposed Lower Mills River-

Asheville Watershed (WS-III-BW) boundary change for Henderson County as approved by the 

NCDEMLR on November 6, 2014. 
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Lower Mills River-Asheville Watershed 
(WS-III-BW) Boundary Change

• Proposed WS-III boundary submitted on behalf of the 
Town of Mills River and WGLA Engineering.

• NCDENR approved the request on November 6, 2014.

• Approximately 117 acres removed from existing WS-
III boundary and 31 parcels affected. 

WS-III Boundary Change
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Existing Water Supply Watershed Map
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Proposed WS-III Boundary
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Parcels Removed from WS-III-BW
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Parcels Adjusted in WS-III-BW
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Proposed WS-III-BW Boundary Change
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Questions
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